Registered Address: Strand Road Carlisle Cumbria CA1 1JB



Telephone Number: 01228 516051 Email Address: info@trinity.cumbria.sch.uk

www.trinity.cumbria.sch.uk

David Samson Headteacher

## **Trinity School**

A Church of England Academy

3 October 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Year 7 Information Evening – Tuesday 10 October 2023 GREEN GROUP - FORMS: 7KRI, 7RBR, 7GWE

We would like to invite you and your son/daughter to join us for this event on Tuesday 10 October from 4.15 pm - 5.45 pm. Please enter via main reception with your letter so we can allocate you to the correct venue. Groups are based on your child's form, see above.

This is an important evening, and we would encourage all our new parents to attend, it is an opportunity for you to hear key messages from senior staff about how students, staff and parents/carers can work together to help your child make the most of their time at Trinity.

We aim to emphasise to parents and students the importance of making a positive start, what we expect from our students in terms of work ethic, uniform and behaviour, aspiration, and attitude to learning and how you can support your son/daughter with this. We also think it is important to let you know something about the curriculum and everyday routines and practices. Please note that you can bring your son/daughter to the event, too.

As we envisage large numbers wishing to attend, therefore we have allocated each parent a group colour to allow us to distribute everyone across the three venues for the evening - this is displayed across the top of the letter depending on which form your child is in.

## **Car Parking at Trinity School Events**

Car parking can be challenging at school events. Please note that the car parking spaces on the opposite side of Strand Road to the school are for residents parking only; these spaces must not be used. Traffic wardens do operate in this area and fines may be issued if cars are parked without a resident permit. Car parking is available in either of our main car parks; please use these whenever possible. There is also disc-controlled parking available on other sections of Strand Road. Visitors also find there are often spaces available on the roadside around DFS and the Turf, and it is a short walk up Zero Path to the school. We would appreciate your support with this matter.

Please complete the reply slip by following the link below before **Monday 9 October**.

Year 7 Information Evening Reply Slip

We look forward to meeting you.

Yours faithfully

Suzanne McArdle (Mrs) Assistant Headteacher

McArdle